--Original Message-----

From: Bruce W. Weide [mailto:weide@cse.ohio-state.edu]

Sent: Friday, February 27, 2009 10:28 AM

To: Kevin Mccarthy

Subject: Re: Psych 611

Hi Kevin,

The rationale for students learning programming is, of course, spot-on and compelling.

However, I'm afraid CSE cannot concur with your course proposal.

Introductory programming courses at OSU are taught in CSE, exclusively.

We

do not concur whenever another unit proposes a course that overlaps significantly with one of our courses.  The rule of thumb is that we teach the fundamentals of computing and that -- if the appropriate intro courses in computing are required as prerequisites -- we will concur with follow-up courses that teach specialized applications of computing in a particular discipline.  Indeed, CSE's particular "jurisdictional interest" over introductory programming is specifically codified in the OAA rules.

In addition, we could not concur to making such a course a graduate offering because intro programming of this sort is not graduate-level material but rather 100-200-level undergraduate material.  If graduate students are missing this background from their undergraduate days, then our position is that they should take the appropriate undergraduate course to make up the deficiency.  We offer CSE 502 (for which graduate students outside CSE can get graduate credit), but it assumes intro programming as a prerequisite.

In fact, we offer an entire "Applied Software Engineering" graduate minor that begins with CSE 502.  But there is no graduate-level intro programming course.

We currently have one course in which Python is used as the programming language (CSE 204: Computational Thinking in Context: Digital Images and Sound; see http://www.cse.ohio-state.edu/cgi-bin/syllabus-view.cgi).  If this course is not appropriate for your students, then we can consider creating an appropriate intro programming course (with your cooperation and significant input), assuming there is an adequate audience for it.  I can imagine CSE 205: Computational Thinking in Context: Behavioral Sciences, or something like that.  I don't know how it would differ from CSE 204 in terms of computing/programming principles or programming language, but the examples of problems to be solved certainly could be different if that's the issue.  If you'd like us to consider such a course, we would be happy to discuss it.
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